The Giddings News

April 17, 1942

CHURCH 100 YEARS OLD

Several from Giddings attended a meeting of the Burleson-Lee Workers' Conference Tuesday at the Providence Baptist church north-east of Caldwell. This church obseryed its 100 anniversary last year. and is one of the denominational landmarks in Texas. Dr. B. H-Carroll and other notables were former pastors of that church. It has a well-sized membership at present and has preaching services every Sunday. In the adjacent cemetery are tombs with markings well over the 100-year period.

Those from Giddings attending were: Rev. and Mrs. Hooisdames X. J.
Short, and Ruby Seale, and C.
M. Pishop.